WVSU Faculty Senate Meeting

Friday, May 7, 2010
1:30pm 305 Ferrell Hall
· Ruhnke moved approval of the minutes, Harris seconded.  Motion passed.  

· Ruhnke moved approval of the agenda as amended, Sturgeon seconded.  Motion passed.  The Chair welcomed new members of the Senate.  Professional studies still needs to elect a Senator.

Reports

A. Promotion and Tenure.  Spencer provided a report.  Ruhnke moved approval of the report.  Motion passed.

B. Teacher Education.  Orr mentioned the passing of Dr. Securro’s son.  A report was provided summarizing changes to programs.  Ruhnke moved approval of the report.  Motion passed.
C. Educational Policies (REPORT).  McCoy provided an annual report to the Senate.  Sturgeon moved approval of the report.  Motion passed.
D. Faculty personnel.  Levine summarize problems with the committee in the past AY.  There were issues with missing deadlines of student evaluations.  Levine stated that deadlines need to be enforced.  Guetzloff asked what happens when a faculty member doesn’t adhere to evaluation deadlines.  VP Byers stated that promotion, tenure or retention could be affected. Ruhnke proposed making the deadline for evaluations the last day of class.  Beller was concerned in general about the evaluation process.  A move to electronic evaluations was discussed.  Ruhnke moved to have Chairs deposit student evaluation forms with Computer Services by the Friday of finals week.  Computer Services will be notified to accept forms by this date.  Motion carried.  Levine was thanked by the Chair for stepping in as head of FPC, and for his past service as Faculty Senate Chair.

E. President Carter.  Vice-President Byers provided the President’s report.  Stimulus funds are expected for 2010 and 2011.  A powerpoint presentation was given at the National Alumni Association meeting in Atlanta, GA.  Judge Goodwin will be the commencement speaker.  Faculty Grievance (NO REPORT)

F. Vice-President Byers.  There will be a large federal commitment to education funding.  The Chancellor’s office indicated that all promotional raises will be honored.  Levine inquired about the additional fee for online courses in terms of revenue sharing with departments and colleges.  VP Byers stated that in the long run, WVSU will benefit from separation from KVCTC.  
G. WVSU-Board of Governors.  Guetzloff reported that there were 11-15 incident reports.  KVCTC will be paying 50% less in the service agreement in the future.  The WVSU-BOG voted to freeze tuition for AY 2010-2011.    At present, there is no plan on how to close the 1.5 million dollar budget deficit.  Sturgeon questioned as to whether WVSU was overstaffed.  According to North Central, WVSU is top-heavy in terms of administration. Harris stated that at Marshall University, faculty and staff are receiving raises for AY 2010-2011.  
· Executive Committee Elections.  Ruhnke was nominated as Chair, Harris as Vice-Chair, Wells as Historian, and Pietruszynski as Secretary.

· Ruhnke assumed duties as Faculty Senate Chair and thanked former Chair Settle for his service.
New Business
· Parking pass fee.  The parking pass fee will increase to $95, with $45 dollars for an addition sticker.  A motion was made to strongly urge the retention of the hanging pass for faculty and staff.  Motion passed.

· Electronic student evaluations of faculty.  Harris moved that WVSU transition to electronic student evaluations of faculty.  Harris seconded.  The motion passed.

· General faculty meeting.  The meeting will contain as agenda items at least the following:  announcement of the parking increase, motion to endorse online evaluation of faculty, lack of tuition increase for AY 2010-2011, WVSU budgetary issues, the WVSU/KVCTC transition.

Meeting adjourned.
